
 
 
 
 

 
Public Notice 

 
The Sedgwick County Department of Aging & Disabilities (SCDOAD) Transportation program (SCT) 
has been providing transportation to meet the needs of the elderly, persons with disabilities and rural 
general public residents within designated rural areas of Sedgwick County.  To continue servicing rural 
residents with accessible general public transportation, SCDOAD will seek to obtain approval from the 
Board of County Commissioner to submit applications for federal capital and/or operating assistance 
funding for transportation under U.S.C. 5311 of the Federal Transit Act through the Federal Transit 
Administration (FTA) and Kansas Department of Transportation (KDOT).  Transportation providers 
and other interested parties are hereby notified of an opportunity to comment on the process.  
Comments on the proposed project(s) may be submitted to Kandace Bonnesen, Transit Manager, at 
(316) 660-5157 or email kandace.bonnesen@sedgwick.gov within 10 business days of notice 
publication.    
 
 
 
 

Public Notice (2) 
 
Sedgwick County Transportation (SCT), a program of the Sedgwick County Department of Aging & 
Disabilities is a U.S.C. 49-5311 & 5310 provider receiving Federal Transit Administration (FTA) 
operating and capital funds.  These funds subsidize the purchase of fuel, insurance, equipment, 
maintenance, some contracted services and a portion of driver salaries.  If you are a Kansas 
Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) certified company please contact SCT as a potential vendor 
at (316) 660-5157.  To learn more about the DBE program you may contact the KDOT office of Civil 
Rights at (785) 296-7940 or visit www.ksdot.org , hover over Doing Business and click Office of Civil 
Rights Compliance. 
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